FUN 'N SUN MEETING, November 4, 2019

Following the Monday morning announcements, the Fun 'n Sun Meeting for November 4, 2019, was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Officers present were Cathy Landry, co-chair; June Post, secretary; Janet Gibson, treasurer; Rose Irons and Lanette Breault, members-at-large.

June Post read the minutes from both the special meeting of March 11 and the regular meeting of April 1, 2019. Ed Landry moved and Dick Pearce seconded a motion to accept the minutes as read. Passed.

Janet Gibson reported that the treasury has \$280.02 in cash plus \$10,951.29 in checking for a total of \$11,231.31. Of that amount, \$4075 is committed for this season's projected expenses. Chris Blakely moved and John Ray seconded that the Treasurer's report be accepted. Passed.

Don Masella moved that Fun 'n Sun give the park \$2000 rather than the budgeted \$1000. Art Dubuc seconded the motion. Following discussion, the motion failed to pass.

Cathy Landry announced that ice cream will still be available for sale in the kitchen but the cost will increase to \$1.

Ed Landry said that purchasing beads for the shuffleboard courts is costly and that he will explore the possibility of installing a new surface that will eliminate the need for beads.

Paul Zeller announced that we need someone new to be in charge of trimming trees this year since Ken Bollin will not be heading up that project this season. Meanwhile, there are signup sheets for members to complete and turn in if they have trees that need to be trimmed on their lot.

One Blood will have a blood drive on December 2, concurrent with the next Fun 'n Sun meeting. There is a box in the office for donations to Christmas for Kids. Please mark gift cards with the amount of the donation.

Jane Lewis submitted a proposal for the purchase of a new freezer to replace the one in the laundry room. John Ray moved that Fun 'n Sun provide up to \$650 for that purchase. Passed.

Margaret McIntyre is making plans for a Veteran's Day celebration, including the local student color guard. Any veterans attending should identify themselves for the ceremony. Root beer floats will be served afterward.

Margaret moved to adjourn at 9:52 a.m. Seconded by Phoebe Bollin.

Respectfully submitted by June Post, secretary

June Fast